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Organization and preparation were the key
words to describe the functioning of the Admin-
istration at SPFHS this year, as it did a remark-
able job in operating the school in a smooth, or-
derly fashion despite numerous problems, pro-
grams, and changes.

Most challenging of all was the maintenance
of split sessions for the Sophomore Class until
the student body was able to use the facilities in
the new addition. With the cooperation of the
students, the end of the split-sessions and the
move into the new building was effected in Jan-
uary without any major difficulties. The school
also underwent both the Middle States Evalua-
tion and the New Jersey State Evaluation this
year, but organization and careful planning by
the Administration led to a successtul prepara-
tion of the school for evaluation by the Accredit-
ing Commissions.

Looking towards the future, planning for next
year's modular scheduling and independent
study programs occupied much of the time of the
Administration. These ideas reflected a growing
faith in the maturity and the responsibility of
the student body, and for this, the student body
deeply appreciated the Administration for its part
in making this year memorable and successtul.




